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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas R. Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: August 30, 2017 
Re: FY ’17 Quarter 4 Revolving Account Update 

I am pleased to present the FY ‘17 Quarter 4 Revolving Account update for your review and 
consideration. All of the accounts are trending as expected. Please note the following highlights: 

Lunch 
Our Lunch account ended with a low balance of $1,261.53. The low balance is a result of 

increasing food costs and labor costs over the past three years. We predicted the lower than 
expected balance back in February when the School Committee authorized the modest 25 cent 
increase to lunch prices effective September 2017. As we discussed, this increase will net an 
additional $29,160 putting us back where expected over the course of the school year.  

Athletics 
Our Athletic Revolving account is trending as expected carrying $18,834.42 into FY ‘18. 

My FY ’18 budget forecast done in March predicted a $15,000 carryover from FY ’17 to FY ’18. 
We collected $184,476.28 in user fees exceeding our budget estimate of $163,500. In addition 
we collected  $56,840.47 in donations, gate receipts, and events exceeding the $55,000 
prediction. Conversely, our transportation costs of $95,294.24 exceeded our estimate of $80,000. 
This was a result of our tournament runs in all three seasons and though partially offset by 
donations, is a welcome added expense. Our athletic program remains strong and well poised to 
begin the 2017-2018 school year. 

FACE 
Our FACE program remains strong ending the year with a combined balance of 

$83,200.02. In part, this balance reflects revenues received for the Summer Enrichment program 
that have since been expended. The FACE program has had an ongoing need to consolidate 
accounts in order to more accurately distribute revenue, salaries and expenses generated from its 
various programs. The consolidation allows for improved operational efficiency in billing 
practices for siblings in more than one program as well as the allocation of payments. Kelly and I 
met with Chelsea Stevens, the Town Accountant in May and discussed the consolidation. We 
decided to move forward in FY ’18 with four consolidated accounts: FACE Before and After, 
FACE Enrichment, FACE Performing Arts, and School Store. This structure will allow for 
continued accurate and transparent reporting but also allow for a more efficient method of billing 
and working with families at all levels.  
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